
 

20th May 2020 

 

Dear parent / carer, 

I hope this communication finds you and your families well. As you are probably aware, there is no further 

news about a return to school date for anyone in Wales at present. Please rest assured that the Senior 

Leadership Team is exploring all options and will formulate a robust plan for the safe reopening of the 

school to students and staff when it is right to do so. We are working in collaboration with Flintshire LA, 

advisory bodies and other secondary schools leaders to discuss practicalities. 

As was the case during the Easter holidays, the Castell Alun Hub will be open to specific students only over 

the coming Half Term break. Parents / carers have told us they were thankful that some purely optional, 

enjoyable challenges and fun activities were made available to students over the holiday period, and that 

there were no official lessons. Therefore we will endeavour to replicate this low-key offer of things which 

students (and in some cases families) may wish to do during the week beginning Monday 25th May. 

We will, of course, continue to keep you up to date with our regular communications, either by email, 

letter, phone call, social media, the school website and our weekly Blog. 
 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

 

Paula Williams 

 

 

 

 


